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During the month of February, planning for the Sat night, 9AM livestream and 11AM 

services continued week to week. Rehearsals with soloists, instrumentalists, junior, youth 

and adult handbells took place every week.  

The West Shore Symphony Orchestra and Capital Area Music Association presented two 

wonderful concerts the weekend of Feb 19/20. The Saturday morning Children’s concert 

attracted over 100 children and adults. Over 400 attended the Sunday afternoon concert – 

a number we have not seen since before the pandemic. 

I played for 3 funerals. 

I attended a worship team meeting, a strategic plan meeting, as well as creative worship 

and staff meetings. 


